
A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 12th April 2018 at 7pm.

Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors  Nick Henry, Martin Wise, Liz Collas, Chris Jessop, Nick Elsome and Marjo McGee. In attendance, Lucy Turner, and Amanda Holland.
1. Apologies for Absence were received from Hilary Dewey, and Rob Simister.
2. Minutes of the last meeting, Thursday 8th March 2018 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters Arising. Martin reported that the swales at Crays Pond have been cleared, and that he has passed the food hygiene course for the fete.
4. Parish Hall.  The SPRING SHOW was held on Saturday 7th April and was very successful. The painting programme for the hall is making progress. 
5. Newsletter/Website. Lucy reported that she has a set of photos of the Spring Show from Mr Nick Brazil for the newsletter. An article on the litter blitz to be written by NH was requested, and warm thanks were extended to all who took part. Over 40 bags of rubbish were collected. 
6.  Recreation Ground.  Grass Cutting has commenced. 
7. District Councillors Report. Rob Simister submitted a report as he was unable to attend the meeting. 
8. County Councillors Report. Kevin Bulmer submitted a report as he was unable to attend the meeting.

9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments –P18/SO420/0/0, Small Oaks Crays Pond Goring Heath RG8 7FZ. Demolition of garages and studio and erection of a single dwelling and car port. Amendments were discussed. P18/S1042/HH Copse House Goring Heath RG8 7SA Proposed 2 storey and single storey side extension. No strong views.
10. Finance & Bank reconciliation. There was £9147.37 in the bank on 8/3/2018. The following payments were authorised.
Outgoing:                                                                                Incoming:
Clerks Salary                                                                                
Going Forward Buses 
             £200.00
11. Litter Blitz. As above.
12.   Footpath to Goring. PD reported that Owen Jenkins, Director of Infrastructure is meeting him on site to finalise outline proposals
13. Crays Pond/Tinepits.  Swales are working well.
14. Consideration of traffic at Crays Pond. AH reported that a speed radar box will be sited between Garton End and the Cross Roads, a date is yet to be arranged. NE offered to help with this.
15. Correspondence. AH reported correspondence received online regarding the Playground and the possibility of updating the equipment. After discussion it was agreed to ask for further information.                           The meeting closed at 8.00pm
                          The date of the next meeting will be Thursday 10th May at 8pm.
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